
Dr. Paul Bedoukian~ Ph.D. 
96 l4arncke Road 
Wilton, Connecticut 06897 

Dear Or. Dedoukian: 

January 29, 1980 

Thank you for your letter dated October 29, 1979, which was re­
ceived on January 14, 1980, andwwas presented to the 01 ocesan Council 
on January 18, 1980, for their consideration. 

We are generally in agreement with the outline of the project you 
have sugaested. One of the areas of concern to the Diocesan Council 1s 
the detenmination and replacement of the Museum's Soard of Directors and 
its relationship to the Diocesan Council. 

Based on past experience, the Council has determined it will nat 
enter into agreements with autonomous corporations or groups. 

If you find that this provision can be overcome, please proceed to 
draft bylaws that may be· reviewed by our legal counsel. 

We encourage you to proceed so that this exciting project can become 
a reality by: 

a) !A document prepared by your attorneys for the approval of the 
Diocesan Council. 

b) Forwarding any written legaloopinions regarding this project 
which you have previously indicated has been received by you. 

c) Written government opinions, if anY, as referred to in your 
letter. · 

Thank you for your interest and concern, and we hope to hear from you 
at your earliest convenience. 

Prayerfully t 

Archbishop Torkom"Manoogian 
Primate 



PAUL 8EOOU KlAN, PH. D. 
9EI WARNCKE ROAD 

WILTON, CONN. 05897 

October 29, 1979 

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian, Primate 
Diocese of the Armenian Church of America 
630 Second Avenue 
New York, N. Y. 10016 

Your Grace: 

On two occasions recently, I was in Detroit and 
had the opportunity of discussing with Father Paren 
and Mr. Alex Manoogian the establishment of an Armenian 
Museum in New York. 

At the suggestion of Father Paren, this letter is 
being written so that it can be presented to your 
Diocesan Assembly at the next meeting. It outlines the 
long-range plans for the Museum. 

In essence, the Armenian Museum will be a corpora­
tion, with all the advantages of a tax-free institution, 
governed by a Council or Board of Governors who would be .. 
re~onsible foi the finances· of' the Mus~um_., The Council 
_w_!lt"f>e.,rpatyate itse~f l:;>y the. _election of a new·merriber 

_L!£_on _the d;:ath o~ one1_ ~no. .. by the.ele7tion.or:!l~~-. 
members when aes1rable. The Museum w1ll be run a~ a 
-t:ypfcaT American muset.i'm, e.g., the Metropolitan Museum of 
Art or the American Numismatic Society. It will, of course, 
be subject to governmental regulations. 

It will be an ethnic Museum--its sole purpose the 
preservation and study of Armenian culture. If for any 
reason the Museum has to dissolve, its assets will go to 
the Armenian Church. 

After lengthy discussions with my attorneys and 
government authorities, it was decided to have a council 
of five in the beginning. It would be helpful if the 
Diocesan!Assembly would appoint someone to be voted into 
the Coun~. Manoogian and I will also be on the 
Council. Under consideration are two others whose presence 
on the Council would be beneficial to the Museum. 



! 

, 
PAUL BEDOUKIAN, PH. D. 

96 WARNCKE ROAD 

WILTON, CONN. 06897 

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian -2- October 29, 1979 

I appeal to the Diocesan Council to allow us to 
rent the small hall (the present Diocese Museum space) 
to be used as the temporary location for the Armenian 
Museum of America, Inc. We are willing to pay a 
suitable rental for say a period of five years. 
Hopefully, beyond that period, the Museum will require 
much larger quarters. 

May I add that it it also the purpose of the 
Armenian Museum to arrange exhibits for Armenian 
centers in America or elsewhere. 

Time is of the essence. A few more years of delay 
and it will be impossible to establish a worthwhile 
Armenian Museum in America. We have now enough material 
and resources to get started. What we lack is space. 

If you wish, we can discuss all these matters at 
any time convenient for you so that the groundwork can 
be laid for a definite answer at your next Diocesan 
Assembly meeting. 

Respectfully yours, 



Mr. Alex Manoogian 
32 Winthrop Place 
Grosse Pointe Farms, Michigan 48236 

Dear Mr. Manoogian: 

November 6, 1981 

We are in receipt of your letter dated October 13, 1981 regarding 
the estab11st.ent of an Armenian Museum at the Diocesan HeacJ~tuarters 1n 
New York Cfty. 

Your letter of October 13, 1981 was cortsfdered by the Diocesan 
Council at its meeting held on Fridly, October 23, 1981. The Council 
responded affir.atively to the request for a museum with the details 
of the agreement to be worked out to the mutual satisfaction of all 
parties involved; fncludfng such items as location, Museum board 
bylaws, secuwafty, lease terms, etc. 

A D1ocesan·Coalfttee has been appointed to discuss further de­
tans for this project. Please appoint a eonm1ttee in the name of 
the museum to be established and we shall contact for a convenient 
date for llbth con.1ttees to ~~eet. 

Prayerfully, 

Archbishop Tprkom Manoogian 
Pr1Dtlte 



Mr. Edward Chapian 
501 Fifth Avenue, Suite 1803 
New York, Hew York 10017 

Dear Ml'". Chaptan: 

November 10, 1981 

His Eminence Archbishop TorkOM Manoogian has received a letter dated 
October 13, 1981 from Mr. Alex Manoogian requesting permission to rent 
space at the Diocesan Headquarters for the purposes of establishing an 
Armenian Museum. 

The letter stated that a seven to ntne member board would be fof'lled 
with the PriiDite as President. It also stipulated that in the case of 
dissolution, all the assets of the corporation will be transferred to the 
Diocese, but during its existence the Museta would operate as an indepen­
dent entity. 

The above was presented to the Diocesan Council on Friday. October 
23, 1981 and they agreed affil"'lllttvely to the idea with details regarding 
lease terms, bylaws, security, etc •• to be worked out. 

The Primate was asked to form a Diocesan Ccalittee to study the per­
tinent details for such a project and uke concrete recOBnendations for 
action. The C~ttee appointed by His Eminence consists of: 

Mr. Edward Chap1an 
Father Mampre Kouzouian 
Frank Avakian Stoneson 

Attorney 
Chairman of Diocesan Council 
Executive Director 

Your acceptance of this position is most vital and necessary to the 
success of this com.tttee and we hope you shall reply favorably. 

Yours sincerely, 

Frank Avakian Stoneson 
Executive Director 



' . 
' 

Lync~ ~useu• Services 
l6Ul Sherman Avenue 
Pennsauken. HJ 08110 

fhe Diocese tJ seriously coAstdering tbe develap­
R~n~ ~~ ~ sm411 museum in 1ts Complex 1n whtcb to ez­
niuit 1ts ;Jonated art'ifacts aftd treasures re~>resenting 
the herita,:Je and culture t1f' tnt:o Ar·Muan1an Churcn and 
its people~ · 

Your urofesstondl expertise would be aast appre­
c1at~~ in nelptng ~s to establtsh our qual. 

Please arrange to send us an) l1terJture avail­
arJlc fro~ your Co~ps~oy ?Hlri now cont.tct can be lfll1d~ 
~ith a repr~sentative fro• your firm to further 
d1scuss our needs. 

Mrs. Nora Ord.janian 
FAS:;:~o 

Respectfully yours. 

Fr~nk A~aktan Stone~on 
E.xeeut 1 ve ll i re(ktor 



i._ 

0 RU f(anu f ac tvri ng Co. 
P.O. !.!ox 479-A 
Monroe~ ~C 28110 

The U1ocese Is seriously considering thu develop­
ment of a small ~useuM 1n 1ti Comulex in which to ex­
hibit its tiunatud artifacts and treasures representing 
tne heritaqe and culture of the Ar•enian Church and 
!ts people. 

Your professional expertise would be most appre­
ci•ted in helping us to establish our goal. 

Please arr~n9e to i~no us 4ny liter~ture ava1l· 
able frou your Cump•ny and ho~ contact can be made 
~tth 1 representattve from your firm to further 
discuss our needs. 

be: Mrs. Nora. Ordjania.n 

FAS:~h 

Respectfully yours, 

fraRk Avakiao Stoneson 
txecutive Utrector 



•• 

Yiacent C1u1li Design Associates~ Inc. 
66 ~reene Street 
New York. NY 10012 

Gent 1 e~:~en: 

Tne Diocese ts seriously considering the develop­
~ent of ~ s•all museum 1n its Cample~ tn ••ich to ex­
hibit its dan4ted artifacts and treasures representing 
the heritage and culture of the Armenian Cnurcn •nd 
its people. 

Your professional exptrttse -uuld be must appre­
ciated in helpi~q us to estdblish our goal. 

Please drrdn~• to send us any literature •v•tl­
oble tro~& your Cu!!!pany 4ild tw\111 contact C•HI be ~a~.:ie 
with a representatiwe from yuur fir~ to further 
discus~ aur needs. 

Wa aMait your pro~pt response. 

be: Mrs. .Nora Ordjanian 

fAS:~-.\1:> 

Respectfully yours, 

Frank Avaktan Stoneson 
Executive D1rector 



litttlab 
76 Yth Avenue~ !Sth floor 
New York. ~y lu013 

(ient l elliien: 

The D1oc~s.e is seriously c~.1nsidt:-ring ttm oevelop­
~ent af • s~ill moseuQ in its Co lex fn ~Hicn to ex­
hibit 1ts de"•ted art1tacts and treaswres representing 
the heritige an1 culture of tba Armeni•n Cnbrth and 
its fHtople .. 

Yuur professional expertise wo~ld oe wost appre­
ciated in h~lptng us to establish our goal. 

Please arrange to send us any ltteratdre av~1J­
able froN your Cdapany •nd how contact can be made 
with a revresentdtive fro~ your firm to further 
discuss our needs. 

We await your prompt response. 

be: Mrs. Nora Ordjaniau 

Frank Avakian Stoneson 
Executive 01rector 



Lighttng Services Inc. 
1~0 (ast 68th Street 
He• York, HV 10155 

Gentlef}ten: 

i\ugus t 3, 1 !1))3 

The Diocese ts seriously considering the develop­
ment of a small museu~'~ 1n its Contphx 1n wnicn to ex­
h1bit its danated artifacts and treasures representing 
the heritage and culture of the Armen1an Church and 
its people. 

Your professional expertise would be most appre­
ciated in helping us to establish our goal. 

Please arrange to send us any literature avail­
able from your to•pany and how contact caa be made 
wttb 1 representative from your firm to further 
discuss our needs. 

We await your proropt response. 

be: Mrs. Nora Ordjanian 

fAS ::-.10 

~espectfully yours. 

frank Avakian St~neson 
Execut1ve Uirector 
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Ms. Anoush Papelian 
ttertt•t• Collection Committee 
St. Joaa's Armenian Church 
~~~01l ~~rth_,.e~tern H 1 ghway 
~9~~hf1•l d .... ~ .. 48075 
Di~)c:t~ ~"-: :-; ~ t;·,t" , 

*'~r$8~~r,.PI~t1'¥~~: 

January 19, 1984 

n • ., .... W~ re~eiwed, your correspondence dated December 21, 
1983 reiardinq the Armenian Heritage Collection • 

. ,. !:! ': j. ~ .-·· ' 

~~". l•tu·. p;roposal was read and d1scttssed with nH!Mbers of 
the Strawberry Festival Committee and it was recommended 
that prasentat1on of .. such an outstanding exhibit woulri 
becorue more effective if g1ven at a fut~re date rdther 
~~an during this year. 

W:e,,"lcUl.k, you-· f-or Y«Utr· ·.:resJ,ortse .to our .:htq•try 1utd 
stlall CGntact' your Committ•e in the future. 

'!-! e 1 c 0 i·: 1 • · , 1 · 

On :.e>1:" i' 

Respectfully yours, 

··.: r '' 'F~nk'cAv'ak'1 an Stoneson 
Dtr•ctor 6f finaflce 



-,A. 

UltrSt-9. lUBB. bltb'lb81t 

6t. Jobn'l ~rmenian «:burcb 
OF GREATER DETROIT 

EV. ,t.~HAf DONIKIAN 
ASSISTANT PASTOR 

22001 NORTHWESTERN HIGHWAY • 

VERY REV. FR. PAREN AVEDIKIAN 
PASTOR 

PHONE: 569·3405 • 

VERY REV. FR. PAPKEN ANOUSHIAN 
STUDENT PRIEST 

SOUTHFIELD. MICHIGAN 48075 

December 21, 1983 

Mr. Frank Stoneson 
~ecutive Director 
Diocese of the Armenian Church 
630 Second Avenue 
New York, New York 10016 

Dear Mr. Stoneson, 

We are very pleased to be given the opportunity to 
present the Armenian Heritage Collection in New York 
for the Diocese once again. For your convenience we 
have enclosed our "General Information Sheets" which 
should provide the basic data needed for initiating 
the performance. 

Since our only contact with you has been by phone 
we would appreciate a prompt written reply from you 
with all of the particulars concerning the proposed 
showing in New York. 

We look forward to hearing from yo~very soon. 
On behalf of The Armenian Heritage Committee, I remain, 

Sincerely ~o~ . 
~~,(./~ 
Anoush Papelian 
Heritage Collection.Committee 



.· ... 

GENERAL INFORMATION SHEET 

THE ARMENIAN HERITAGE COLLECTION IS SHOWN NOT AS A FASHION SHOW 
BUT AS A DRAMATIC PRESENTATION, A STUDIED STEP BACK INTO ARMENIAN 
HISTORY THROUGH THE HEDIUH OF DRESS. THE THENTY-SIX COSTUNES ARE 
SHOWN IN ALTERNATING SCENES ON T~</0 SEPARATED STAGES; EACH \VITH 
THEIR 0\VN REGIONAL CUSTOJ<-1S USING APPROPRIATE PROPS. THE PRESENT­
ATION, WHICH LASTS SIXTY FIVE MINUTES IS ACCOMPANIED BY TRADITIONAL 
A~mNIAN MUSIC, SLIDES OF THE GEOGRAPHICAL AREAS, AND A RUNNING 
NARRATION ON TAPE. (THE COLLECTION MUST BE PRESENTED IN ITS ES­
TABLISHED FOR~~T, i.e., BACK PROJECTION, SPECIAL EFFECT LIGHTING, 
SOUND TRACK AND STAGING.) 

1. EXPENSES 

A. For the use of the costumes, .props, tapes, projector -: 
and slides, shipping and insurance, a fee of $1600.00 
will be charged for a single performance. Any addition­
performances will be charged at the rate of $250.00 
each, provided that they are held in the same place 
using the same models •. 

B. Travel expenses and accommo-dations ( iodging and food) 
for four women accompanyi;n~ the Armenian Heritage_ " 
Collection shall be borne by the sponsoring organiza-
tion. It is necessary to provide accomodations for 
three nights preceding the performance and for the 
evening of the performance itself. In the event of 
a second performance on the following day, an additional 
night!s accommodation must be provided. 

c •. It is required that you purchase from us copyrighted 
program covers at our cost of $.20 per copy. The 
paper stock number and printing ink color will be 
supplied so that you can prepare you own inserts. 

D.' In addition to the above expenses, keep in mind that 
you must have the professional advice and services 
of a gualified technician or technicians who will be 
able to carry out the lighting, sound, and projection 
necessary for this presentation. The equipment in­
volved is listed on page three of the Specific Data 
Sheet. 

THE PRESENTATION SHOULD BE AN EVENING AFFAIR OR ONE THAT IS HELD 
IN A ROOM THAT CAN BE TOTALLY l)ARKENED, KEEPING IN MIND THAT IT 
OFTEN LIGHT UNTIL 9:00 p.m. IN -THE SUMMER. 

UNDER NO CIRCUMSTANCES SHOULD YOU CONSIDER THIS PRESENTATION FOR 
YOUR CITY IF YOU ARE NOT ABLE TO PROVIDE TWENTY-SIX MODELS WHO 
WILL. WITHOUT EXCEPTION, ATTEND ALL REHEARSALS: THREE EVENING 
REHEARSALS AND A FINAL DRESS REHEARSAL ON THE DAY OF THE AFFAIR. 



Ms. Olympia Shahbaz 
167 Columbus Road 
Demarest, NJ 07627 

Dear Ms. Shahbaz r 

October 10, 1985 

We have received your handwritten note on the recent Diocesan 
Appeal letter sent to you, enquiring about the Cathedral Museum. 

The museum houses a variety of items of significance to 
Armenian culture, paintings, lacework, miniatures, coins, old 
manuscripts, etc. 

The Diocese would be pleased to accept gifts for the museum 
of any recognized worth of appreciable historical value. 

Thank you for your interest, and if we can be of further 
assistance, please let us know. 

With prayers, 

Fr. Khajag Barsamian 
Vicar General 



September 1985 

Dear Friend: 

"'!he Anrenian Ol.Urch is the unyielding fortress of our fathers' faith." 
Tirre and again, those \\lOrds by Vahan Tekeyan reverberate with victory in our 

·hearts as we think about the birthplace of our spirit, the Anrenian Cllurch. 

If you care about how your church operates, then how it supports itself 
l'lllst be of concern to you. HO\\ever, the reality of the Anrenian Church is that 
you are its support. Without your support, St. Vartan cathedral and the inportant 
programs sponsored by the Diocese cannot be sustained and certainly cannot develop. 

'Ihe Diocese, therefore, has created a fund-raising program 'Yilich you have 
already heard about through our first mailing. '!he program allows the Anrenian 
camu.mity to help sustain the various programs of the Diocese, under one umbrella, 
the Diocesan Annual Appeal. Hopefully, through your generous participation in 
this Appeal, sufficient funds will be raised to strengthen and in'prove vital 
programs such as: 

1. Religious Education 
2. 'Ihe Anrenian language Lab and Resource Center 
3. Social Services 

5. N:YOA 
6. St. Vartan canp 
7. Clergy recruitnent and education 
8. Church choir 
9. 'nle cathedral Mlseum 

10. 'ttle Data Center 
11. Youth Ministry 

As .Arm:mians we nust realize that the success of these programs are our 
assurance for the future that \'hat has been developed over generations by our 
forefathers shall continue with our youth. 

We look forward to a positive response for this need by your generous 
contribution. Please send your gift now if you have not already done so. 

~~erfully, · 

a4·~ ~Jt~; 
Archbishop Torkan Manoogian 
Primate 



Mr. Alex Yemenidjian 
Lincy Foundation 
9333 Wilshire Soul evard, Suite 302 
Beverly Hills, California 90210 

Dear Mr. Yemenidjian: 

July 3, 199l 

The Headquarters of the Diocese of the Armenian Church of America has 
recently inherlted a major collection of art - 66 original works of 
Arshile Gorky left to us by the artist's sister. Along with 115 works of 
Rupen Nakian already in D1ocesan possession, we have suddenly acquired 
quite a collection. 

It is our fervent hope to convert a floor at Diocesan Headquarters 
into a museum/gallery. Due to the calibre and value of the collection, we 
want to see it professionally planned and designed and are anxious to give 
the collection the beautiful showcase it deserves. 

Towards that end, we are 1n dire need of an endowment that would not 
only help house the works properly but would provide for their care and 
maintenance as well as for an ongoing security system. 

We thought that the Lincy Fouodatwn might be able to provide such 
assistance or that perhaps Mr. Kcrkorian himself might choose to become 
involved to perpetuate the memory of his parents. Such a gift would ha~e 
a great and enduring impact, maldng it possible for some of the best works 
of 20th century art to be preserved and available and at rest in the 
spiritual home of the artists, the Armenian Church. 

I would be very grateful for your gracious consideration of this 
matter and look forward to hearing from you. 

God bless you and may His Sp1rit imbue you and your Foundation with 
wisdom and grace. 

With prayers. 

Bishop Khajag Barsamian 
Primate 



Mr. Alex Yemenidjian 
Lincy Foundation 
9333 Wilshire Boulevard, Suite 302 
Beverly Hills, California 90210 

Dear Mr. Yemenidjian: 

July 3, 1991 

The Headquarters of the Diocese of the Armenian Church of America has 
recently inher1ted a major collection of art - 66 original works of 
Arshile Gorky left to us by the artist's sister. Along with 115 works of 
Rupen Nakian already in Diocesan possession, we have suddenly acquired 
quite a collection. 

It is our fervent hope to convert a floor at Diocesan Headquarters 
into a museum/gallery. Due to the calibre and value of the collection, we 
want to see 1t professionally planned and designed and are anxious to give 
the collection the beautiful showcase it deserves. 

I 

Towards that end, we are in dire need of an endowment that would not 
only help house the works properly but would provide for their care and 
maintenance as well as for an ongoing security system. 

We thought that the Lincy Foundation might be able to provide such 
assistance or that perhaps Mr. Kerkorian himself might choose to become 
involved to perpetuate the memory of his parents. Such a gift would ha~e 
a great and enduring impact. making it possible for some of the best works 
of 20th century art to be preserved and ava i 1 ab 1 e and at r·est in the 
spiritual home of the artists, the Armenian Church. 

I would be very grateful for your gracious considerat;on of this 
matter and look forward to hearing from you. 

God bless you and may His Spirit imbue you and your Foundation with 
wisdom and grace. 

....... , '! 

• > ', v ......... ~~·.-

With prayers, 

Bishop Khajag Barsamian 
Primate 

r ,11<1hi.~(;· · 
:~·~·:~~ ... ·· ~--~-1!~-



Mr. Larry Gagosian 
Gagosian Gallery 
980 Madison Avenue 
New York, New York 10021 

Dear Mr. Gagosian: 

July 3, 1991 

I tried to reach you at your office a few times but 
was unable to get through and felt it best to drop you a 
note. 

The Diocese of the Armenian Church of America has 
just inherited a major collection of art and it is our 
fervent hope to convert a floor at Diocesan Headquarters 
into a museum/gallery. Due to the calibre and value of 
the collection, we want to see it professionally planned 
and designed and are anxious to give the collection the 
beautiful showcase it deserves. 

Towards that end, I would be very grateful for any 
suggestions and advice you could provide as an established 
professional. 

I look forward to hearing from you at your 
convenience. 

Yours sincerely, 

Syraun Palvetzian 
Executive Director 


